
 

MAY 4, 2024 

 

Dear Residents of District 2,  

I first want each of you to know that it has always been and will always be my intent to 
best represent the needs of the District 2 community to the best of my ability. With that 
being said, I want to address the concerns regarding recent incidents involving officers 
within our city. Following these events, the city of Mobile enlisted former United States 
Attorney for the Southern District of Alabama, Kenyen Brown, to evaluate these incidents 
alongside the policies, procedures, and processes of our Mobile Police Department. A 
copy of Brown's report can be viewed here. 

During this process, our former Chief of Police, Paul Prine, removed himself from his 
office and position of responsibility without notice, leaving the city without a commanding 
officer. This action alone was enough for me. I wish Chief Prine all the best on his new 
journey. I thank him for being a supporter of and public servant for the City of Mobile, 
and a friend. His professionalism, knowledge, and enthusiasm have been valuable assets. 
It’s unfortunate to see him go, but I look forward to seeing what new opportunities lie 
ahead for him. Best wishes and good luck! 

In addition to addressing Prine's removal, there were public calls for an investigation into 
various allegations and complaints made by Prine himself. Council President C. J. Small 
and myself placed a measure on the City Council agenda authorizing this 
investigation. After thorough discussions regarding the investigation's scope and whether 
to involve a third party, the City Council approved an amended version of the resolution 
which can be viewed here. 

The Council will meet next week to determine the scope of the investigation as well as 
possible individuals or law firms who may be qualified to handle the job.   

 

https://pkqspwbab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001kyiuD1vO17NH5qnJV4MEVDYxNRJ0JLDha6ipjRHzI_KXMFtP-edJ3dn3ZCt0V6l8tg-aze3WpPKMr7qKLDCO4nkn-y3RojSlmr5garWooDCiMmRIjbI6gM-BuTI8TP7RTnrbXMCLCbP4BHgK9-v0VJM515sX2IKxUNM8t9_guCO2JqC453U-vZhGy7Are6jTdjFqzV51756ZpZfZI7Xy-Q5vNvVvVBCMewv9iKUoNMcBPohOppuX3FrmDGKsVjZ-6Jhe98vboAw=&c=F7dmBazmVhw5VpsCXo5lPNFVJn_tUIetp5bpIuXnnR3fLpxrg7dScg==&ch=wKVvRfYu5vnovnfm8VjVumZeuLhccF99PUfRdIeY2yj2ftBBN79u5A==
https://pkqspwbab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001kyiuD1vO17NH5qnJV4MEVDYxNRJ0JLDha6ipjRHzI_KXMFtP-edJ3enqQAu_tTqqHDdNaUaNVo-LRZg2ZJS8xi1drYn6nIg67fiDruNflKccdZy9jsrfcUPlf5rS028lP16vzWXhM-iOet5FIqzQ4ifH66GBR0LlI43FSTJarpXwAxH84v0wEw==&c=F7dmBazmVhw5VpsCXo5lPNFVJn_tUIetp5bpIuXnnR3fLpxrg7dScg==&ch=wKVvRfYu5vnovnfm8VjVumZeuLhccF99PUfRdIeY2yj2ftBBN79u5A==
https://pkqspwbab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001kyiuD1vO17NH5qnJV4MEVDYxNRJ0JLDha6ipjRHzI_KXMFtP-edJ3dn3ZCt0V6l8duWiTJ8L44v2ls0H-xGvNkYC78GKQJFPD2qvKfO1czVSRwP57tibcu_zEvVzxTv6poIDwXOTTKtT5ltebv-ky8bMHXcAJ1nrqrERjDQxn_-aktyoeQ1eSYxdA0oXvBUrbwJf0YJEsf60iQc63EaaZfKWxs_vtdf_oCQN8fdoJqdJ83be3Jslag==&c=F7dmBazmVhw5VpsCXo5lPNFVJn_tUIetp5bpIuXnnR3fLpxrg7dScg==&ch=wKVvRfYu5vnovnfm8VjVumZeuLhccF99PUfRdIeY2yj2ftBBN79u5A==
https://pkqspwbab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001kyiuD1vO17NH5qnJV4MEVDYxNRJ0JLDha6ipjRHzI_KXMFtP-edJ3dn3ZCt0V6l8a62IIc8l-_qT4NpNk_tOlsnXIMByRL-FbC3bLjsm9rVfPZvJqu6HXEw2juPowmZYiUXpERLoLKk7_SGhWPn5J8mO_7a7l82utRDFCAtYSpegQjAZVZhbUSmQbSJvTyI9yaw18gSsTTfmzHIZeCSFztoAByr--mCNROL4AyBYGov5cuIPg8mvOg==&c=F7dmBazmVhw5VpsCXo5lPNFVJn_tUIetp5bpIuXnnR3fLpxrg7dScg==&ch=wKVvRfYu5vnovnfm8VjVumZeuLhccF99PUfRdIeY2yj2ftBBN79u5A==


As your councilman, it is my responsibility to uphold the trust and confidence you have 
placed in me to represent our district. I want to assure you that I take these allegations 
seriously and will work diligently to ensure transparency, accountability, and justice 
prevail. As always, feel free to contact me directly at council2@cityofmobile.org or call the 
City Council office at 251-208-7441. 

I want to personally invite you to learn about the MLK Jr. Avenue Complete Streets 
project on Tuesday, May 7 from 6 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. at Bishop State Community College. 

This community meeting will take place at the Mobile County Commission Lecture Hall 
in the Center for Advanced Manufacturing Technology. 

I recently had the honor of presenting Via Member Carolyn Francis with a National 
Service Award from AARP. 

Thank you for your numerous hours of volunteering at Via, for AARP Mobile, for Chapter 
56 AARP, at your church and in the community at large has not gone unnoticed. 

Click here to watch the video.  

It’s that time a year again! 

I have been nominated for the Hardest Working City Councilperson Nappie 
Award. You can vote daily here. 

REMINDER: Make plans to enjoy the Prince of Peace Community Lawn Fest! 

This weekend-long event will take place Saturday, June 1st from 1 p.m. until 2 p.m. and 
Sunday, June 2nd immediately following Mass. Come out for some family fun with live 
music, games, all you can eat crawfish and more! I encourage you to get your tickets early 
so, click here to connect with Prince of Peace Church for more details. 

 

It's a pleasure to be your public servant, 
 
Councilman William Carroll 
Mobile City Council 
District 2 
 

https://www.facebook.com/watch/live/?mibextid=WC7FNe&ref=watch_permalink&v=966237465164485&rdid=OLlJt0TduX2d4EGc
https://pkqspwbab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001kyiuD1vO17NH5qnJV4MEVDYxNRJ0JLDha6ipjRHzI_KXMFtP-edJ3enqQAu_tTqqrbKIp0eq08DIPVwTXxbrxPrzJMKAaIKgXBTQ_GGo-xYwD7SwMSEeCgOKaOvyjA00fJO2DBp325MDVuJNzl_F1s-DiChA0bSiky7oDR-0zdFV4xnkDYQxv-BwM4oU5pvF&c=F7dmBazmVhw5VpsCXo5lPNFVJn_tUIetp5bpIuXnnR3fLpxrg7dScg==&ch=wKVvRfYu5vnovnfm8VjVumZeuLhccF99PUfRdIeY2yj2ftBBN79u5A==
https://pkqspwbab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001kyiuD1vO17NH5qnJV4MEVDYxNRJ0JLDha6ipjRHzI_KXMFtP-edJ3cSmUV0DxhWSjK8eJbNF-Ec--4qRy8lyg76NqALM4S5NQJan4NgXSl1byoQqZYvmuKQKs4F6OeGOT8myGuGiRMVVjHtwkUYGU8sPQy6rasRN&c=F7dmBazmVhw5VpsCXo5lPNFVJn_tUIetp5bpIuXnnR3fLpxrg7dScg==&ch=wKVvRfYu5vnovnfm8VjVumZeuLhccF99PUfRdIeY2yj2ftBBN79u5A==

